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July 20, 2011

Debra A. Howland, Executive Director
N.H. Public Utilities Commission
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10
Concord, Nfl 03301

Re: DW 11-139 Lorden Commons Sewer Company, LLC
Petition for Approval of New Franchise Area

Dear Ms. Howland:

On June 13, 2011, Lorden Commons Sewer Company, LLC (LCSC) filed a request for a
new sewer franchise in the Town of Londonderry. The franchise would provide sewer service to a
proposed housing development known as Lorden Commons, to be constructed by Chinburg
Builders, Inc. (Chinburg). The paragraphs that follow are based on infonnation in the filing and in
responses provided on June 28, 2011 by LCSC to data requests posed by Staff on June 16, 2011.
Those responses are attached.

The development will consist of single family, three bedroom homes. An initial 50 homes
will be built in Phase I over a two year period beginning this fall. Initial sewer service is anticipated
in spring of 2012. An additional three phases are expected to add 82 homes over an ensuing three
to four year time frame. The requested franchise incorporates the overall development and consists
of the entirety of Map 16, Lot 38 prior to subdivision into individual house lots.

The sewer system is to be owned and operated by the petitioner, LCSC, of which Chinburg
is both the sole member and managing member. The system will collect sewage from the
development and deliver it, via gravity and force main, into the City of Manchester sewer system
for treatment and disposal under an existing Inter-municipal Agreement between the Town of
Londonderry and the City of Manchester for Wastewater Service. The City will bill the Town
under the terms of that agreement. The Town in turn will bill LCSC in accordance with the terms
of its own Sewer User Charge Ordinance as well as “An Agreement for Sewer Services Related to
the Lorden Commons Subdivision” (Agreement). The Agreement was approved by the
Londonderry Town Council by Resolution 20 11-09 on May 16, 2011. The Agreement and
Resolution are both provided in the filing.

While the Agreement references per unit connection, access and user charge fees to be paid
to the Town by LCSC (Agreement numbered paragraphs 5 through 7), LCSC will bill its individual
customers in the development what are anticipated to be flat monthly rates (Agreement numbered














































